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28 NOVEMBER 2022 Cromehurst News 
Principal’s Message 

• 8 December - Christmas 

Concert, 12 noon 

• 16 December - Last day of 

Term 4 for students 

• 19 December - Staff 

Development Day  

• 20 December - Staff 

Development Day  

• 31 January 2023 - Students 

return for Term 1 2023 

Welcome to Week 8.  

I will be the Relieving Principal for the last three weeks 

of this term as Christine will be on leave.  

In today’s newsletter there will be photos of the 

Graduation & Secondary Awards Dinner that occurred 

last Thursday night. This was a wonderful and special night to farewell 

and to celebrate the achievements of our six graduating students - 

Pulathsi, Sevene, Philip, Sam Z, Ethan, and Adam P. All of the staff 

would like to congratulate them for reaching this significant milestone 

and wish them every success in their future endeavours. It was lovely to 

be able to have our Graduation & Secondary Awards Dinner at 

Roseville Golf Club again especially as, unfortunately due to Covid-19 

restrictions, we have not had this social event for the last three years. 

Special awards were also given out on the night to many of the seniors 

(years 7 -12) for their achievements and hard work this year. It was a 

lovely turn out with so many senior students and their families 

attending. A big thank you goes to the staff - Tahani and Nicole, all of 

the senior staff, and Nimali and Nat for organising this event.  

We have a lovely association with Roseville Golf Club and on 

Graduation night the club presented a cheque to our school for $2,975 

to go towards resources for our students’ learning. Thank you Roseville 

Golf Club for your generous donation. 

Newington School were able to resume their integration program with 

Cromehurst this year. The Newington boys would come and enjoy 

weekly visits in the afternoon session to all the Primary classes. The 

boys have prepared special Christmas activities to do with the children 

and this week they will come on Tuesday and Wednesday afternoon to 

set up and work with the children with the wonderful activities they have 

prepared. Our students are very much looking forward to this. Thank 

you Newington school! 

The Willoughby integration program was also able to be experienced 

this year again for the first time in two years. It was so lovely for Orange 

class to be back visiting the Kindergarten class at Willoughby, and for 

Purple and White class to join the year 5 Willoughby students in weekly 

activities. The integration finished last week but the year 5 buddies will 

come and join in our Christmas concert with their Cromehurst friends in 

week 9. Willoughby Public School ask their staff and students to write 

testimonials about the integration program. Below are some examples  



of what was written. It shows how valuable the program is for everyone involved.  

‘This year, I had the absolute pleasure to be a part of the Cromehurst program with my wonderful 

Kindergarten class. KA and I had the privilege to get to know each student from Cromehurst and 

form friendships that were strengthened each week. To see the students’ excitement as they 

burst through the gates to greet one another, play games and learn together is an experience 

that is truly invaluable. Participating in this program has changed my life and I'm certain it will 

continue to positively impact the students’ lives for years to come. - Tessa Anderson’ 

‘Our daughter’s engagement in the Cromehurst programme during Kindy has created a positive 

journey for the whole family. She talks about one special friend she has made and how she plays 

and enjoys time together with her. Thank you for allowing this to happen, it has helped our whole 

family and we hope Mabel continues to see her special friends.– Parent of KA’ 

Just a reminder, please make sure your  contact details we have at school are current and that 

we also have an alternative emergency contact. If your child comes to school sick, we will 

contact you to come and pick them up. We are unable to keep them at school due to the risk of 

infection of other students and the lack of additional staff to adequately supervise and care for ill 

students.  

Student reports should be sent out sometime in the week beginning 5 December, as will a letter 

notifying you of your child’s class and teacher for next year. As always, the classes have been 

formed following a range of considerations and are subject to change should we receive new 

placements which necessitate reorganisation. We have a few teachers returning part-time from 

maternity leave so a few classes will have two teachers sharing the class who will be 

co-programming. 

We are very excited and would like you to put in your calendar our Christmas concert coming up 

in Week 9 on Thursday 12 December at 12:00pm. We have limited numbers to two family 

members per student due to space and seating limitations. The stage is now up and the classes 

will start practising this week using the stage. We hope to see you at our concert.  

Melinda 
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Purple class have had another busy and productive Semester. Our favourite lesson this term has 

been Friday’s “cooking with maths” where we have explored shapes and fractions with different 

crackers and toast. We particularly enjoyed choosing a spread and eating our shapes. The 

lesson encompassed maths, communication, technology, fine motor and turn taking. Who says 

Maths can’t be fun?!  

We have our geography lesson on Christmas around the world. Everyone is loving the Christmas 

sensory table. 

Pranish – we wish you the very best at your new school next year, we will miss you! 

Kylie, Susan, Aayushi, Eitansh, Jessica, Lucas, Pranish and Saskia 



Red Class 
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Red class have had a fantastic year and have made enormous 

progress, I am so proud of them. All students have been ‘Learning 

Together’ working hard and they have all made progress in their work 

skill achievements. We are all ‘Being Friendly’ and have been busy 

working on our ‘Belonging’ topic and all students have been so 

interested in each other’s photos of when they where young and as 

babies. Red class have all been working hard on our school 

expectations especially ‘Being Safe’. On Wednesdays we have begun 

swimming and all students are doing great listening and following all 

the pool rules. Fantastic effort, Red class! 

As this is the last Red class newsletter feature for the year, I would like 

to say a HUGE thank you to all the SLSO’s who have helped keep our 

class happy and calm.  

Sue, Naomi, Adrian, Luke, Jack, Heather, Noah and Daniel  
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Graduation was a great success! 

It was lovely to see so many families come together to celebrate the seniors’ awards and 

graduation ceremony. Thank you for your support in celebrating this important event. 
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General News (continued) 

 

 

 

Roseville Golf Club 

A very big thank you to Roseville Golf Club for their continued support 

of Cromehurst School. They held their annual Pro-Am & Gold Mashie 

golf tournament in November and donated the proceeds of the Raffle 

($2,975) to our school. We are very grateful.  

Cakes by Ying 

Thank you to Cakes by Ying for the beautiful Graduation 
cakes.  

 cakesbyying@gmail.com 

 Facebook.com/Cakes/Ying 

Cromehurst P&C and Variety The 
Children’s Charity  

Earlier this Semester the Cromehurst 
P&C Association applied for a grant from 
Variety The Children’s Charity to cover 
the cost of 10 new iPads for our school 
to be used for communication.  

The application was successful and we 
are now in possession of the iPads.  

Thank you very much indeed to Variety 
and our wonderful P&C! 
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General News (continued) 

Signs of the Week 

 

Sign ‘m’, followed by ‘day’. 

Monday 
 

Days of the Week 

 Tuesday 

Sign ‘t’, followed by ‘day’. 

With hand flat, palm facing body, 
move hand in  an arc across body. 

Day 

 
Wednesday 

Sign ‘w’, followed by ‘day’. 

 
Thursday 

Sign ‘t’, then ‘h’, followed by ‘day’.  
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Awards 

Assembly Awards 

CROMEHURST SCHOOL  
Term 4 Week 7 

21 - 25 Nov 2022 

Name Class Awarded For Learning Together 

Myra Orange 
Writing her name and surname by herself and writing  

the letter S the correct way 

Aliya Rainbow Great eye tracking during Maths 

Max White 
Following instructions and taking turns during PDHPE soccer 

lesson with the PLC girls 

Sophia Yellow Great effort doing her deskwork 

Sofie Blue Excellent walking in her walker 

Name Class Awarded For Being Friendly 

Kai Green Being friendly in Nelson playground 

Jack Red 
Learning how to communicate appropriately by saying  

‘Excuse me please’ 

Name Class Awarded For Being Safe 

Ben Aqua For safe and sensible walking in the community last week 

Lucas Purple For avoiding a major meltdown at Willoughby by using  


